EMCF Leicester Meeting Report, Sat. 12 March 2011:

We had  a useful meeting in Leicester yesterday, attended (despite the late notice of the programme) by 15 people, with plenty of time for an informal general exchange of views as well as for discussion on the one presentation, from John Coster of the (Leicester) Citizens Eye (Community News Agency), on the potential for local cycling groups to use Facebook and Twitter as a campaigning tool and getting feedback.  Thanks very much to Andy Salkeld and Janet Hudson for organising this event.

Among the points that came out of the meeting were these:-
 
          The need, emphasised by Derby Cycling Group experience, of making good use of various local, i.e. neighbourhood / ward consultation forums, and involving different local members in doing this, and using these channels as a way of making links with other people in the area.

          The need for regular monitoring of all local planning applications, with a view to making comments on detailed cycling aspects. 
          The need to keep a close eye on detailed spending plans of the local authority, to follow up responding to consultations on documents such as the Local Transport Plan.

          The potential benefits of local campaigners (and the EMCF) using Facebook to help communication between members and with members, as well as having better communications with the younger generations, as against the potential disadvantages in terms of the extra time and effort to monitor this and keep track of the comments it generates.

          The need to encourage donations to local campaign groups, as well as to get subscriptions paid.

          The need to widen the EMCF membership, at least in terms of email addresses, and make sure that we reach small groups and lone campaigners throughout the region. It was agreed that it was up to everyone already in the EMCF to pass on the word and encourage others to join.

          The need to ensure that a wider group of people could access the EMCF address book email list now held by Hugh McClintock, as part of the new process for revolving responsibility for arranging meetings and maintaining communications in the group.

          The need to maintain our regular (twice-yearly) meetings, with Derby Cycling Group hosting the next one, in Derby, on Sat. 8 October. The role of social enterprises (such as Ridewise or Choose Cycling) in promoting cycling was suggested as one topic to focus on at this meeting, as their role seems increasingly important on the promotion of cycling.
 
It was also agreed that it would be useful to circulate details of some of the major cycling events in the region which might interest people from outside the local area, including

· Leicester Sustrans Connect 2 Watermead Country Park opening, April - more information from Andy Salkeld, andy.salkeld@leicester.gov.uk
· Erewash Valley Trail opening event, Bramcote Hills Park, Stapleford, Broxtowe Borough (Notts), Sat 11 June; more information from Steve Fisher, Broxtowe BC: steve.fisher@broxtowe.gov.uk
· Great Nottinghamshire Bike Ride, starting from the National Water Sports Centre, Holme Pierrepont, Notts., Sun 19 June; more info at www.greatnottsbikeride.com, email support@greatnottsbikeride.com or phone 0115 807 7980 or 0115 807 7989. This event is now being managed by Perfect Motion and Pennine Events, instead of Notts. County Council.

· Leicester Skyride, August -  more information from Andy Salkeld, andy.salkeld@leicester.gov.uk
If there are any other such events, or extra information on the above ones, please let me have them asap

 
Finally, could I remind you about the recent appeal which I passed on from Helen Ross of GOEM for feedback from EMCF members on their experiences of the Cycle to Work scheme, for which so far we have had only fairly few responses.

 
Hope to see many of you at the next EMCF meeting in Derby on Sat. 8 October. Meanwhile, contact Dave Clasby for more information: .dave.clasby@sustrans.org.uk. 

We hope by then to have moved to a system for a few more people to be able to share access to my EMCF network address list, as part of the new revolving arrangements for managing the network in future.

 
Hugh McClintock
Pedals, (Nottingham Cycling Campaign)
